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Superiore Geierale

To provincial and delegation superiors
To general secretaries

Their places of residence

Rome, 1% january 2018
Solemnity of MARY MOTHER OF GOD

LETTER TO CONVENE THE INTERCAPITULAR ASSEMBLY —9 to 30 SEPTEMBER, 2018

Dear Confreres,

Greetings in the Lord and Happy New Year, which we are just beginning and which will engage us in
many commitments at the service of the mission. In particular, in September we will have the
Intercapitular Assembly during which we will evaluate the journey we have travelled as an Institute in
these last three years, verifying the implementation of the Capitular decisions and studying new ways to
continue with its realisation. {RL 144).

We are convinced that this Assembly will be a moment of grace, a work of evaluation and of special
discernment to continue with the implementation of the XVIII General Chapter. It will be a moment of
prayer, reflection; dialogue and discernment to understand what, in today’s situation, the Lord continues
to tell us to invite us to make our way with the people of God in the various continents where we proclaim
and witness Jesus and serve his people.

We invite all the members of the Institute to live this preparation time hy asking the Lord for the gift
of the Holy Spirit for all the participants to this Assembly so that we may understand what the Lord wishes
for our Institute.

With this message we convene the Intercapitular Assembly and inform you that:
1. The Intercapitular Assembly will be held in Rome from 9 to 30 September 2018.

2. The participants wili be the members of the General Council, the secretaries of the general
secretariats, the persons in charge of the communication office and the accompaniment of
confreres in particular situations at the level of the GA, the general secretary, the provincial
and delegation superiors, the representative of the Superior General in Poland and some
Brothers’ representatives, chosen by the General Council. There will also be some confreres
who will help as secretaries and in translations.



3. The Reports: must reach the Secretary-General by 31 May 2018.
a. General Council.

h. Secretary General, Secretaries of the General Secretariats, those in charge of the General
Offices

¢. Continents (including Provinces and Delegations, Poland -District of the Curia)

4. The Preparatory Committee, composed of Fr. Pietro Ciuciulla {coordinator), Bro. Alberto Lamana
and Fr. Claudio Lurati will send a letter in good time to explain the details, such as the
programme, the main topics and the points of discernment and reflection. The Preparatory
Committee will begin its work as early as January 2018.

Dear Confreres, we remain open to your suggestions and proposals.

May the Holy Spirit, the protagonist of the Mission, accompany us on this journey. May the Mother of
God and St. Daniel Comboni intercede for us so that all of this may be at the service of the Kingdom of God
and of the Comboni mission.
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